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Principal’s message 

 

School Development Day – Tuesday 30 April 

School development days are used to build on the knowledge and 

skills of our teachers, the school’s leadership team and its 

administrative support staff through targeted professional learning. 

Professional learning is important in building the capabilities of Mudgee 

High’s staff to ensure that members of that staff continue to be highly 

skilled and professional in what they do, and to support the 

department’s vision for NSW public education to be Australia’s best 

education system and one of the finest in the world. 

Very occasionally, schools need to move their school development 

days to access resources in high demand and scarce supply. Mudgee 

High is in such a position. 

The NSW Department of Education makes allowance for specific 

school variations to development day scheduling, specifically: 

Variations of school development days 

Schools that wish to vary the date of a school development day can 

consult with their school community and advise their Directors, 

Educational Leadership. 

Mudgee High’s Director, Educational Leadership and the school’s P&C 

have both been consulted about moving the school development day 

scheduled for Thursday 19 December to Tuesday 30 April. The move 

has been made necessary so that the school can access day-long, 

face-to-face support from its professional partner organisation, Real 

Schools. This is all part of Mudgee High’s ‘restorative practices’ 

implementation and the establishment of more consistent and student-

supportive practice across the school. 

The school has the support of the P&C in moving the school 

development day. As a result, all students will return to school on 

Wednesday 1 May, their first day of Term 2. Term 4 will now conclude 

for all students, Years 7-11, on Thursday 19 December. 

Parent/teacher evening – Thursday 4 April 

Parent/teacher evenings provide an opportunity to visit the school and 

discover what your child has been studying in their classes and how 

well they have been engaged with that study, as well as what you may 

be able to do to assist them to progress further. 
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Mudgee High parent/teacher evenings offer a formative assessment of your child’s educational 

progress, well before reports are written. These evenings allow us to build the kinds of 

partnerships with parents and carers that better optimise each student’s prospects of school 

success. 

Next week’s parent/teacher evening will be on Thursday 4 April. It will run from 3:45 pm until 

7:45 pm and bookings are essential (see separate information in this newsletter). 

P&C Annual General Meeting v2.0 – Monday 8 April 

This week’s P&C annual general meeting failed to secure a president for the 2024-2025 school 

year. There were no nominations. 

As a result, a motion was moved that the AGM be reconvened on Monday 8 April to allow 

another opportunity to secure a new P&C executive team. The motion was carried. 

P&C is an opportunity to engage with Mudgee High’s senior executive and maybe discover just a 

little more about what is happening at Mudgee’s biggest school. P&C is an opportunity to provide 

parental and community perspectives on the things connected to the school. 

It would be remiss to not thank Ms Anthea Nicholls, who has held the position of MHS P&C 

president for several years. Given that Anthea’s youngest has fewer than ninety days of school 

left, it should come as no surprise that she has made the decision to not seek re-election. 

As said last week, the world is run by those who turn up. Here is an opportunity to do just that. 

Extended Leave 

I begin extended leave on Tuesday 2 April and will not return to school until Monday 13 May. Mr 

Rosolen will be the relieving Principal in my absence. Mrs Cini, HT Mathematics, will step up into 

the vacated Deputy Principal role. 

So, until next term… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 
Hamish Lynn having his head shaved for 

Year 12 Can Assist fundraising 





Events calendar 

• Friday 29 March - Good Friday 

• Monday 1 April - Easter Monday 

• Thursday 4 April - Parent/teacher night for Years 7 to 12 

• Thursday 4 April - SRC Leadership Development Day 

• Thursday 8 April - P&C AGM v.2.0 

• Thursday 11 April - Japan Trip departs 

• Friday 12 April - last day of Term 1 

Term 2 

• Monday 29, Tuesday 30 April - Staff development days 

• Wednesday 1 May - first day of Term 2 for all students 

House Championship Tally 2024 

 

 

Blaxland  

19 591 

 

 

Cunningham 

18 661 

 

 

Lawson 

17 024 

 

 

Wentworth 

18 023 

Breaking news from the English faculty 

From Week 7, English tutoring will occur on Wednesdays at lunchtime in K06. Tutoring is 

no longer available on Tuesday after school. Students who would like assistance with their 

work, need only turn up at K06 at lunchtime on a Wednesday.  

Please note: Tutoring is to assist students with work they currently possess. Teachers will not 

have work prepared for tutoring. 



P&C awards 

 Ayla Coupe 

 Year 7 

  For her great work in all subjects.  

 Chantell Taylor 

 Year 8 

 For her consistently sound effort.  

 Sophie Perini 

 Year 9 

 For her peer support and guidance.  

 William Hayward 

 Year 10 

  For his recent success in Lawn Bowls.  

 Venla Almira 

 Year 11 

 

For her exceptional efforts in swimming and 

her courses since commencing at Mudgee 

High School.  

 Darcy Endacott 

 Year 12 

 
For her fundraising efforts and hairdressing 

prowess!  



Parent/Teacher evening for Years 7 to 12 

Parent/teacher evenings are an opportunity to find out what and how well your children have 

been doing at school. It is also an opportunity to discover ways in which you may be able to 

assist your children to improve.  

In 2024 we are trialling a new look format for parent/teacher interviews. The key changes are: 

•  Two parent/teacher interview evenings for the year - one in Term 1 and one in Term 3. 

•  Each evening has been expanded by one hour, running from 3:45 pm to 7:45 pm. 

•  Interviews will be scheduled at a maximum of 5 minutes 

•  Each evening will cater for ALL Year groups, 7 to12. 

We are very happy to be able to welcome you to our first round of parent/teacher interviews being 

held on Thursday 4 April, from 3:45 pm to 7:45 pm. 

Interview bookings can be made via our online booking system in the Sentral parent portal. 

Interview booking time slots will be released to parents from 9 am Wednesday 27 March and 

close at 5 pm Wednesday 3 April. If you cannot access the Sentral parent portal, please contact 

the school for assistance. You will need to provide a valid email address to establish a portal 

account. Interviews must be booked online.  

We have no doubt you understand that opening each of the evenings to all Year groups 

increases the potential for our teachers to be fully booked. As a result, we have determined that 

NO bookings will be made on the night. All bookings must be made online, via the Sentral 

Portal. Please contact the front office and our administrative staff if you need assistance with 

bookings. Teachers have been  allocated a 15 minute meal break for the evening. Systems will 

be in place, at the Concierge Desk, in the event that any teacher is absent for the evening. 

The Learning and Support Teachers, Student Support Officer (Wellbeing) and Careers Adviser 

will also be available on the night. No appointments are necessary. Please feel free to drop by, 

say hello and discuss your child’s learning and support needs. 

Interviews will occur in the gymnasium. Our concierge will be able to assist you in finding your 

appointments. All faculty areas will be clearly signposted. Entry to the school will be via the 

Denison Street gate.  

We look forward to seeing you again or perhaps meeting you for the first time. 

Melissa Date 

Deputy Principal 

Year 12 Easter raffle 

And the winner is… 

     Liliann Hemmingway (Year 10) 



Years 7 and 10 vaccinations 

In 2024, parents can continue to provide consent online for their child’s school vaccinations. 

The following vaccines are offered free to students at school: 

• Year 7 - diphtheria-tetanus-pertussis (dTpa) and human papillomavirus (HPV) 

• Year 10 - meningococcal ACWY vaccine 

Vaccination Dates: 

• Year 7 - Monday 6   May 

• Year 10 - Tuesday 7  May 

Vaccination will only be provided at school if consent has been received. 

To provide online consent for vaccination, parents/carers will need: 

• Their Service NSW log-in details, or to create an account with Service NSW if you don’t 

already have one. 

• Medicare details for parents/carers and their child. 

To complete online consent for your child’s school vaccinations visit: 

https://nswhealth.service-now.com/school 

1. Follow the steps to log in to your existing Service NSW account. This is the same account you 

may already use to renew your driver’s licence. If you don’t have a Service NSW account, refer to 

Service NSW to create one. 

2. Update or confirm your personal details in Service NSW as required. 

3. Complete the School Vaccination Consent Form for your child/ren. You will need to: 

• Enter your child’s personal details. 

• Provide the Medicare card details for you and your child. 

• Read the linked Parent Information Sheet and privacy statement. 

4. Provide consent. 

If you or your child do not have a Medicare card, consent can still be provided by requesting a 

paper-based consent form directly from the school. Please contact Mrs Robyn Burke. 

For more information on routine school vaccinations, please visit: 

www.health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination 

If you require information in your language, please visit: 

www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/school_vaccination_language.aspx 

https://nexus.health.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination


Wheelchair basketball 

Mudgee High had a visit from Wheelchair Basketball on Monday 11 

March. Brendan from the Wheelchair Sporting Experience ran 

three separate sessions with Year 10 PASS classes, 11SLR, and 

students in Years 7 to10 who nominated to attend. He spoke with 

students about his condition and educated them on the importance 

of keeping themselves safe in order to prevent spinal injuries. 

Students were given the opportunity to experience what it is like to 

be bound in a wheelchair and play basketball.  

It was a fantastic experience and all students thoroughly enjoyed 

playing the game. Many were shocked by how hard it is.  

Thanks to all those involved.  



Link news 

Samuel Rich (Sam) 

Sam is enjoying his work experience at Club Mudgee, taking 

care of the bowling greens. It is truly a family affair with Tom 

Rich, a Link participant in 2022, gaining an apprenticeship with 

Club Mudgee alongside his brother, Jae Maskell. Both Tom and 

Sam are making a name for themselves in the world of lawn 

bowls on the national stage. Well done boys! 

Apprenticeships offer a unique chance to learn valuable skills in 

a hands-on environment while working alongside experienced 

professionals. By taking part in apprenticeships, students not 

only enhance their knowledge they also prepare themselves for 

future careers in various industries. 

Above: Tom, Sam and Jae 

Left: Sam on the roller 



Open girls football 

There has been positive interest in football (soccer) this year with many students turning up bright 

and early each Wednesday morning for training. Our open team in 2023 comprised many Year 

12 students. As a result, the team make up is very different in 2024.  

Round 1 saw Mudgee High host Orange High on the school oval. Mudgee High set a good pace 

to the game and put pressure on during defence. Unfortunately, Orange gained the upper hand, 

securing a goal after some scrappy efforts in the goal box. After a penalty shot, Orange High led 

the way 2-0 at half time. 

An early effort in the second half and a classy finish from Evie Vitnell put Mudgee back in the 

game 2-1. Despite some great game play and continued effort from the Mudgee team, Orange 

were able to score two more goals to defeat Mudgee 4-1.  

A great effort from the many new team members, including five students from Year 7! 

Team: 

Chelsea Callaghan (Year 7), Hope Gilmour (Year 7), Rachel Gilmour (Year 7), Sophia Long 

(Year 7), Millie Sinnett (Year 7), Ania Cole (Year 8), Alya Vitnell (Year 8), Evie Vitnell (Year 8), 

Emily Stone (Year 9), Neveah Beckwith (Year 10), Rachel Channon (Year 10), Olivia Don (Year 

10) 

Absent: Alexxia Wake, Chelsea Mottershead, Charlie Wallace and Abi Campbell 

Ms McCann 

Coach  



Lawn bowls 

In the early hours of Friday, 22 March 2024, the Mudgee High School Lawn Bowls team departed 

for Orange to take part in the WSSA Lawn Bowls finals where they would be playing off for state 

qualifications, and a chance to continue the success of lawn bowls at Mudgee High. 

In somewhat of a transition period for junior bowls in the western region, it was anyone's guess 

who would be challenging for the title this year with a number of excellent bowlers having moved 

on and new bowlers coming through. 

The pressure and expectation did not phase the ever calm and collected Charlie Gallen, deflate 

the swagger of Will Hayward or challenge the expertise of Sam Rich. The boys came away with 

three pool wins to advance to the final against Cowra. 

A close first end was followed by two ends of great bowls that saw Mudgee get away to a 

commanding lead, a lead that was never challenged. Our team finished the day as Western 

Champions and in doing so, has qualified for the state carnival. 

A fantastic achievement and one we are all proud of! 

All three boys played their part to continue Mudgee High's success, with Charlie Gallen the pick 

of the bowlers as he set up each end for Will to add to, and for Sam to land the final blow. 

Such was the standard of bowls from Sam and Charlie that both boys have been selected for the 

Western Lawn Bowls Team! 

I would like to 

congratulate Sam, 

Charlie and Will for 

their great effort on the 

day, and Sam and 

Charlie for their 

selection into the 

Western team. I would 

also like to 

congratulate the three 

boys for the way in 

which they represented 

themselves and 

Mudgee High School. 

Well Done and good 

luck at the state 

carnivals! 

Mr T Dal Forno. 

Wil Hayward, Sam Rich and Charlie Gallen 



Support Unit - Liveability Art Workshop 

As part of their Geography topic, Liveability, 

Support Unit students recently visited the 

Mudgee Arts Precinct to view the Julian 

Meagher exhibition and participate in a 

Liveability themed workshop in the new 

Cultural Workshop space. The workshop was 

facilitated by artist and Cultural Officer, Michael 

Burke, who invited students to picture an ideal 

‘future Mudgee’. There were some interesting 

ideas and pictures created, featuring such 

things as water parks, floating restaurants, a 

beach, bowling alley, chair lift up Mt. Misery, 

underground camping, pizza world and, of 

course, a Hungry Jacks restaurant : ) 



NSW Education Parent App 

The NSW Education Parent App has several new features making it even easier for parents and 

carers to stay in touch with the latest news, access learning resources, and get emergency 

updates from their child’s school. 

The new-look app is designed to streamline communication between schools and parents and 

carers with features such as push notifications to your phone so you never miss any important 

news or an upcoming event. Users will also now be able to receive emergency updates such as 

school closures, and access learning and enrolment resources.  

The app was developed and is endorsed by the department, free for schools and parents and 

carers to use, and is synced with the School Website Service (SWS). 

Key features of the app for parents and carers include: 

• newsletters 

• news 

• feature carousel 

• upcoming events and calendar notifications 

• emergency notifications including school closures 

• enrolment resources such as School Finder and Start a new enrolment application 

• learning resources such as Everyday Maths and Parents and Carers Toolkit 

• quick access to call or email the school 

• ability to translate default language 

• tailored news feed based on year group 

• information from multiple schools in one place. 

 

Download the app in the Apple Store or Google Play. 

https://apps.apple.com/au/app/nsw-school-updates/id1494658146
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=au.gov.nsw.education.nswschoolsafetyupdates
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Junior Rego is OPEN 

Come and play rugby for the 

Wombats in season 150 

No sign of inflation here at the Wombats as 

registration fees for the season are once again the 

same as last year. 

Register via Rugby Xplorer: https://

myaccount.rugbyxplorer.com.au/ 

Juniors (search and select “Mudgee Wombats 

JRUFC” as your club): 

Junior rego fees: 

• Under 12s, 14s and 16s: $165 

Sub-Juniors (search and select “Mudgee 

Wombats JRUFC” as your club): 

• Sub Junior Rego Fees  

• Under 6s: $100 

• Under 8s: $125 

• Under 10s: $145 

In addition, there is a $15 training-only registration 

available for players who would like to try rugby 

training without committing to playing games. If you 

choose to upgrade a training-only registration to a 

full season registration, the $15 already paid will be 

deducted from the season fees. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmyaccount.rugbyxplorer.com.au%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3PZscbfOUbwa9rqoWTI8EWG9aoaKhqV26xZJ6nIL_GUDpvzL3m1_itvV4&data=05%7C02%7CCAROL.EADE%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ce45ea0f77d5941359f4208dc3beba249%7C05a0e69
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmyaccount.rugbyxplorer.com.au%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3PZscbfOUbwa9rqoWTI8EWG9aoaKhqV26xZJ6nIL_GUDpvzL3m1_itvV4&data=05%7C02%7CCAROL.EADE%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ce45ea0f77d5941359f4208dc3beba249%7C05a0e69


Registrations close Friday 5 April 







Sponsorship 

Mudgee High School - Link Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


